APCD slocleanair

From: Arlene Versaw <arleneversaw@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 21, 2021 12:40 PM

To: boardclerk@slocleanair.org

Cc: Gary Willey

Subject: [EXT]Fwd: My intended submission: Hearing Board Meeting March 24, 2021 - Written
Comments

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please also distribute to APCD Board. Thank you!
Arlene

Dear Members of the APCD Hearing Board,

It is almost April 2021. The Stipulated Order of Abatement calls for compliance in 2023. As many as 800 acres
are now being discussed as necessary to meet state and federal air quality standards. And what has been
achieved since the SOA was approved three years ago on the 30th day of April, 20187

Air Pollution Control Officer Gary Willey says 230 acres of mitigation have been installed so far. Unfortunately,
we question the accuracy of that acreage, but regardless, how in two more years is the intent of the SOA going
to be realized? Certainly not at this snail's pace.

As the entity responsible for oversight toward compliance, | urge you to demand the answer to this
guestion from State Parks and from the Air Pollution Control District. Or will the SOA become yet another

victim of State Parks' intransigence and delay tactics? Thank you.

Arlene



